Your Parish Council Scribe reports… 
Time is rushing on towards the Festive season with little or no sign yet (at the time of writing) of an approaching winter.  The onward march of approaching new legislation from the government continues with little or no apparent changes to our lives, as yet. However, your Parish Council continues to monitor its progress and prepare for the future, with the development of a Neighbourhood Plan – an essential element of the local planning system through the Localism Bill.
And that future will affect you and will require your consent through a local referendum.   

So this should be considered as an appeal to everybody in the village of today to express a view on what they envisage newly arriving residents should find as a community, upon their arrival here in 15 – 20 years time.  It is particularly important for the younger residents of the Parish to come forward with their ideas.  It will primarily be their village and community that are being addressed.  
The first opportunity to do this will occur in the village hall on Wednesday 7th December at 7.30pm. 

Members of the Parish Council decided that the initial feelings of the community should be explored as soon as possible.  Here is an opportunity for everybody to have an influence on the future of Potterne and the surrounding countryside.  If the community needs more housing, where should it be developed?  Eventually, neighbourhood plans will be integrated into the Core Strategy of the County Planning Documents.  The Principal Planning Officer in County Hall will be provided an update on this Core Strategy, including the revised timetable for its completion to the Area Board on 28th November
Additionally, at the meeting of the Devizes Area Board at Lavington School a presentation on the new Area Traffic Model was given to the assembled members of the public.  At the time of writing your scribe had heard a rumour that the well known rat- run along Whistley Road had not been integrated into the new model.  It is hoped this rumour was not accurate, following previous assurances that any new traffic model would include this entrance into the centre of the village.  
Meanwhile, and additionally, the County Council, Police, Wildlife Trust, Fire and Rescue Services and NHS Wiltshire are conducting a joint survey of 20,000 households in order to ascertain your priorities for Council spending, community safety issues, the environment and healthy living. 
Finally, unfortunately, your Parish Council learned that John Hobbs was retiring on health grounds, and had to accept his resignation.  John had been a valuable long-serving member of your Council – we all wish him well for the future.
Tony Molland    
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